Moorside Primary School Beaconsfield Street Newcastle upon Tyne NE4 5AW



Telephone: 0191 272 0239

Email: admin@moorside.newcastle.sch.uk
Website: www.moorside.newcastle.sch.uk

Head Teacher: Linda Hall

Email: <u>linda.hall@moorside.newcastle.sch.uk</u>

Friday 20th March 2020

Dear Parents/Carers,

As you will be aware, the government have confirmed that schools across Britain will close today until further notice.

However, schooling will still be available for children of key workers and children who are considered to be vulnerable.

According to the government, key workers are those that fall into one of the following categories:

- Health workers, including doctors and nurses, midwives, paramedics and so on
- Oher health workers employed in a health setting
- Police officers
- Fire brigade and other community safety workers
- Supermarket delivery drivers and workers
- Other delivery drivers
- Workers looking after the vulnerable and elderly
- School staff
- Anyone working in "critical infrastructure".

Vulnerable children would be those with an allocated social worker or an education, health and care plan (EHCP) or other specific need.

If you are a key worker or have a child that would be considered vulnerable and we have not already spoken to you, please ring or email school as soon as possible if you would like us to provide schooling for your child.

Yours sincerely

L Hall

Head Teacher